  November 2011
Ms Mary Maguire
Meetings Administrator
Corporate Services Department
South Dublin County Council
County Hall
Tallaght
Dublin 24
RE: REP4069/PH/11
Dear Ms Maguire,

I have been asked by Mr Phil Hogan T.D., Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government, to refer further to your letter in connection with the pricing of, and waivers for, household waste collection charges.
As the waste collection market is currently structured, the pricing schemes used by private waste collectors are a matter for determination as between the service providers and consumers of the service, subject, of course, to a service provider’s collection permit and other legal responsibilities being complied with. The Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations 2007 provide that a permitting authority must require a permit holder to apply charges for household waste collection which respect the polluter pays principle. Any consumer who is dissatisfied with the service currently provided to them may consider switching to an alternative service provider, although this may not always be a realistic option in certain areas.

Currently, a number of local authorities operate household waste collection charge waiver schemes for low income households. In other areas, no waiver arrangements are in place, or, in circumstances in which the local authority has withdrawn from direct service provision, waiver arrangements are restricted to those households which previously qualified and will cease for all households on a given date. The variability in waiver arrangements in different areas is such that issues of equity arise.
The Programme for Government includes a commitment to introduce competitive tendering for household waste collection, under which service providers will bid to provide waste collection services in a given area, for a given period of time and to a guaranteed level of service, including a public service obligation in respect of a waiver scheme for low income households.  A public consultation on the issues involved, designed to inform the policy development process, concluded in September.

An objective of any such policy will be to help ensure that households and service providers are incentivised to behave in a sustainable fashion – pricing structures more closely aligned with the polluter pays principle are one such method of driving improved environmental performance. The question of how best to meet the needs of low income households will also be amongst the principal issues to be considered in finalising household waste collection policy.
Minister Hogan intends to publish all of the responses received during the public consultation process on the Department’s website shortly. The responses are currently being examined and the Minister intends to conclude examination before the end of the year. All policy proposals will be carefully considered by Government and will take account of the full range of issues and perspectives.
Yours sincerely,

_______________
Eddie Kiernan
Private Secretary
